ISSUE FOR

RMS CONSIDERATION

SUBMITTED BY:  Frank Wilson, Nueces Electric Cooperative, Inc.

SCENARIO/SITUTATION:  
This is a request for authorization from RMS to form a Task Force to examine Cooperative/Municipality issues for the competitive retail electric market in Texas.  

ISSUE/PROBLEM:  
The Texas Electric Choice Act defined two models that are to operate in the restructured retail electric market in Texas- an IOU model and an MOU/COOP model. Today’s existing retail electric market has been established, primarily, for a single model – the IOU model. 

Nueces Electric Cooperative will become the first MOU/COOP to bring retail electric competition to its members. NEC continues to identify many issues within the current marketplace that require extra consideration by market participants in order to transition the MOU/COOP model into the market. As experience in the current market has taught us all, it is certain that all of the issues have NOT been identified, but, in fact, more and more issues will continue to be brought forward as long as there are co-ops and/or municipal systems in the competitive market. 

Nueces Electric Cooperative is aware that many of its actions will affect, not only NEC’s market experience, but will also affect all electric cooperatives and municipal systems that become market participants in the future. There currently is no forum for potential MOU/COOP participants to discuss their competitive retail market issues in a manner that facilitates a global resolution for all municipal systems and cooperatives in the state.
PROPOSED SOLUTION:  
It is the recommendation of Nueces Electric Cooperative that an MOU/COOP Task Force be established, as soon as possible. 

Nueces Electric Cooperative will not be alone as a benefactor of the work of such a Task Force. As the first Texas electric co-op to “opt-in” to the electric choice market, other co-ops and municipal systems are watching NEC. They will enter (or not enter) the competitive market based on the level of success experienced by Nueces Electric Co-op. It is in the entire market’s best interests to do all it can to facilitate the smooth and rapid entry of electric cooperatives and municipal systems into the Texas competitive retail electric market, and do so as efficiently and effectively as possible. 

It would be ineffective and inefficient to resolve market issues only for Nueces Electric Co-op. It is important to the market that, when possible, resolutions be found that will meet the needs of all MOU/COOP participants. The proposed Task Force could consider the unique MOU/COOP issues objectively from the perspective of all MOU/COOP participants, on an on-going basis. The Task Force would make recommendations to RMS for effective, global issues resolution.

INTERMEDIATE/TEMPORARY WORKAROUND:  
Until a Task Force can be formally organized and implemented, it is recommended that RMS immediately form a working group for Cooperative and Municipal System issues. Until that time, Nueces Electric Cooperative will consider, to the extent possible, the implications of its action for other potential MOU/COOP market participants.    

